
 
 

 
 

William Nimke 
Executive Director 
All Hands Boatworks, Inc. 
621 S. 12th Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53204 
May 29, 2024 

 
City of Milwaukee  
Zoning, Neighborhood & Development Committee 
City Hall 
200 E Wells St 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 
 
Dear Zoning, Neighborhood, and Development Committee, 
 
On behalf of All Hands Boatworks, I am writing to share our support of the Pierce & 
Bruce Sub-District Study. Our nonprofit youth development organization has been in 
this neighborhood for five years. Annually, we lead programs for more than 550 
participants, including more than 200 youths and adults at our community boat shop  
at 12th and Bruce Streets.  
 
Businesses and property owners in this area joined the Menomonee Valley Business 
Improvement District several years ago because of a range of issues in and around the 
area. We want to see the same kind of positive changes that have happened in other 
areas of the Menomonee River Valley happen here, and having a City-adopted plan   

will help leverage the resources for improvements needed in this part of the district.  
 

The safety of our youth, volunteers, staff, and visitors is paramount to us. Our 
programming would also be enhanced with better access to the Burnham Canal. We 
support the plan’s recommendations: 1) mobilizing resources to address real and 
perceived safety issues in the district, 2) implementing streetscape and intersection 
improvements, 3) expanding public access to the Burnham Canal, and 4) pursuing 
minor rezoning in some areas to ensure more consistency in land use expectations 
throughout the district. 

 
We look forward to continuing to work with the City of Milwaukee and Menomonee 
Valley Partners to implement these recommendations that will improve safety, 
visibility, and attractiveness of our neighborhood so that businesses continue to thrive in 
the Bruce and Pierce Street corridor.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

Board of Directors 
 
Mark Kuehn 
  President 
Joseph Hughes 
  Vice President 
Mary Helen Schulte 
   Secretary 
James Sean Keenan 
   Treasurer 
Araceli Arevalo 
Paul Bargren 
Craig Griff ie 
Lynn Rix 
Bryan S. Schultz 
Thomas N. Tuttle Jr. 
Robert B. Brumder 
  (emeritus) 
Norma Balentine 
  (emeritus) 
 
William J. Nimke 
  Executive Director 
  & Founder 

621 S. 12th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53204               414.404.8213               www.allhandsboatworks.org 


